B.O.L.D  S.T.E.P.S
PROJECT THEME     In its recent meeting the Long Range Planning Committee considered multiple ideas for a building project theme submitted by members of St. John. Thanks to Jen Bunn for submitting an idea that inspired the theme selected. Certainly in Christ we must be bold in Sharing the Word, bold in Trusting God for his results, bold in Encouraging each other in the project, bold in Praying for success, and bold in our Support. (See the acronym here?) The LRPC is now engaged in developing a logo to mark the theme. We'll keep you informed, and thanks to all who gave thought to a project theme, and to those who submitted ideas.
HISTORY     Following a year of study, the Long Range Planning Committee shared a power point presentation with the congregation on four occasions in February 2018. The power point laid a solid foundation for its recommendation to establish four committees to launch the building project. (If the contents of that presentation have mellowed in your mind a bit, hard copies are again available on the credenza in the entryway.) In April the Voters' Assembly concurred with this recommendation.
BUILDING COMMITTEE      Perry Schisel, Ken Lemke, and Butch Van Schyndel comprise this committee. The task before this committee is large: to assess the facility needs of the congregation, to select an architect/building firm, and to develop plans and cost estimates for the project. Contact any member or the congregation president (Gary Brandt) if you'd like to  share in the excitement of this committee's work over the next few years.
FINANCE COMMITTEE      Jean Brandt (Chair), Dale Abrahamson, and Bart Reschke  have agreed to tackle this task. They've already met and assembled a list of institutions/organizations that might work with us in financing the project. Possible input from historical societies and in-kind donations are on their radar. Consideration will also be given to employing a firm to assist us in the funding challenge.
PROPERTY DISPOSITION COMMITTEE      This group consists of Wayne Cisler (Chair), Dave Rosenbaum, and Janet Wierschke. Their challenge is to make recommendations regarding the best use of any property we no longer need after completion of the new building on Plum Road. Also, what aspects of the current church should be moved to or incorporated in the new facility – stained glass, organ, etc.? 
COMMUNICATION COMMITTEE     Ron Zahn (Chair), Terry Schaeuble (Secretary), and Aura Lee Gehl (Facebook, website, etc) will cooperate to keep you fully informed on the considerations and decisions of all those involved in this massive project. Have a question? We'd like to hear it, and will do our best to get you an answer.
Q & A     Ten years ago we resolved to build our school first, followed by a church years later as phase two. Why now build the church and school in one project? Good question! During the ensuing ten years, numerous maintenance and repair issues relating to the church building, now well over 100 years old, have come into sharper focus, and scream for attention. If we are to do the best we can as we gather for worship of our gracious God, the current building just doesn't cut it any more. See Slide #22 of the Power Point for details.
Until next time, let's continue taking BOLD STEPS!
